

Meeting Minutes 4 February 2016

Lantern Brewing

Attendees: Leah, Rob, Jan, Susan, David, Mercedes, Sabrina, Ian, Ron, Kevin, Joel, Rick, Jennifer, Josh, Michael and residents of N. 84th St.

Presentation by Patrice with Office of Planning & Community Development (OPCD) regarding the possible expansion of the Aurora-Licton Residential Urban Village that wasn't proposed in the draft 2035 Comp Plan.

- Seattle 2035 April we expect to have the draft Mayor's plan that will go to council. unclear how council will handle it (committee or full)
- The 1999 Neighborhood plan was not implemented.
- "They" are working on figuring out how to implement neighborhood plan. ? Who is they at the City that are working on this ?
- Plenty of zoning capacity, so why expand the urban village? That's not only what urban villages are about, "they are about linking land use with transit"
- Guide growth to areas within a 10 minute walk of frequent transit (access to 2 hubs), in this case the bus stop at 85th & Aurora. E line one of best in city
- SDOT and DPD did a study of transit/ridership/unclear and it showed high use at 85th and Aurora. ? Can they provide this supposed study?
- More "service was added" along Aurora. ? Really. Community disputes this statement.
- HALA is the policy driver.
- Rob: What does an urban village accomplished besides eliminating parking requirements? No response.
- We need a real conversation about what an urban village is, what its purpose, and how will it be defined in the future land use before considering changes.
- No Urban Village boundaries were drawn, proposed, or agreed whatsoever.

Website/Grant Update

- Updated quote from web developer once they have access to current site to see if there are savings that can be applied to additional training/widgets. (Leah)
- Leah draft RFP, Susan contact web developer for additional quote
- Need to move website to new hosting location (Leah)
- February/March, sub-committee meet to develop and write web content (Leah, Susan & Sharon)
- Updated deadline, March 31st.

Bylaws Update: necessary for membership with Northwest District Council

Draft and send to group for review/comment prior to next meeting (Susan)

Business Card Update: Complete

New Business

NPSF Grant submitted on 2/8 - see attached

Draft Flyer for community outreach (Kevin)
 Need ALUV member to post updates on Nextdoor/ District 5 Facebook page
 District 5 Tour with Deborah Juarez, Friday, Feb. 21st 10:00 am - 6:30 pm, details in email
 Upcoming Neighborhood Meetings

 Greenwood CC, Tuesday, Feb. 18th at 7:00 pm at Greenwood Library
 Licton Springs CC, Wednesday, Feb. 18th at 7 pm at N. Seattle Community College in the Opportunity Center for Employment and Education Building (OCE&E)
 UW Capstone Workshop, Wednesday, Feb. 24th at 2:00 pm at Gould Hall

O Northwest District Council, Wednesday, Feb. 24th at 7:00 pm at Greenwood Sr. Center

Next ALUV Meeting

• Thursday, March 3rd, 7:00 - 8:30 pm at Lantern Brewing - 938 N. 95th Street